The Police Committee of the City of Phillips will conduct a special meeting on Friday afternoon, October 17, 2003 at 3:30 PM, Council Room, 174 South Eyder Avenue, Municipal Center, Phillips, Wisconsin.

Mayor Joseph S. Boho

Chair Ted Kempkes

Member Elvis Presley

Member Mary Satterwhite

Presenter Assistant Police Chief Al Lobermeier

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s open meeting law, Wisconsin State Statute 19.81 - 19.98, Subchapter V.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

Call to order.

PLEDGE of Allegiance.

Roll Call.

Public Comment.

Discussion and Action Items:

1.
Review sample bid notice, city attorney position.

2.
Recommend to Common Council the ADVERTISEMENT AND ACCEPTANCE OF BIDS FOR THE POSITION OF CITY ATTORNEY FOR THE CITY OF PHILLIPS.

3.
Review proposals from the Phillips Police Department related to the proposed Year 2004 department budget.

Adjournment.

Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

October 17, 2003

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present: Ted Kempkes, and Mary Satterwhite. Committee member absent: Elvis Presley.

Others present: Clerk-Treasurer Lamoreaux, Mayor Boho, Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier, and Police Chief Moore.

Mr. Kempkes, and Mrs. Satterwhite prepared an ad to be run in the Bee, and Park Falls Herald for 2 weeks requesting applications for the position of City Attorney, effective date of position to be January 1, 2004.

Mr. Presley called in to the

meeting via speaker phone at

5:39 PM.

The following comments relate to the 2004 police department budget:

1. The first of three proposals presented by Assistant Chief Lober​meier show a working shift void between the hours of 3:00 AM to 7:00 AM. This proposal shows increased expenditures of 17% over the 2003 department budget.

2. Committee members are looking at a 5 officer department for Year 2004, and holding department budget expenditures at the 2003 level.

3. Officer Lobermeier stated that the loss of the Police Secretary will seriously effect paperwork functions and computer operations knowledge. Officer Lobermeier suggested that the cost of the crossing guard payroll be removed from the department budget, and placed in another line item, aside from police department functions.

Motion by Mr. Presley, seconded by Mrs. Satterwhite to forward 2004 budget proposal #1 to the Common Council for their consideration. Carried.

Unanimous consent to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 6:24 PM

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

